
MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:  Peter Brixius, City Manager 
  City Council  
 
FROM: Trevor Campbell, Solid Waste Director 
 
DATE:  January 19, 2023 
 
SUBJECT: Award of Bid: Refuse Dept Front Load Body 
 
 
Bids were opened on January 10th, 2023 for the Refuse Department body for a new front 
load trash truck.  
 
Two bids were received but only one meets specs. Please refer to the attached bid tab. 
 
The front load trash truck is budgeted for $375,000.00 in 2023. In November of 2022 
Council approved the purchase of the cab & chassis for this front load truck for 
$187,490.00 from Jackson Group Peterbilt due to shortage in availability of Peterbilt 
520s.  
 
If we keep the Peterbilt 520 cab & chassis from Jackson Group Peterbilt the lead time on 
the completed truck is extended by at least 6 months and may potentially not be received 
in 2023. Jackson Group Peterbilt has agreed to cancel our order for no fee upon our 
request. 
 
We would like to recommend that the City of Craig purchase the New Way Mammoth 
front load trash truck body and Peterbilt 520 cab & chassis from Elliot Equipment in the 
amount of $283,689.00 as they were the only bidder that met spec and the completed 
truck should be delivered in the first half of 2023. The purchase of the completed truck 
will be under budget thanks to the $80,000.00 trade in Elliott is offering. 
 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at 824-4463. 
 


